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WELCOME BACK
SOCIAL CLUB OFFICERS

Keith Goudy, President
Delores Holmes, 1st Vice President

Gail Ford, 2nd Vice President
Mary Beth Schleter, 3rd Vice President

Joyce Hines, Secretary
Pat Schuren, Treasurer

SOCIAL CLUB

The first meeting of the Social Club will be 
Thursday, November 7 at 7:00 pm in the 
Clubhouse.  All residents of Forest Park are 
members of the Social Club so this is the meeting 
to attend to find out about all the social 
happenings of this great park.  Light refreshments 
will be served.

www.forestparkonline.com

We are going to continue the December Carport 
Sale that was started last year.  This year it will be 
on Saturday, December 1, 2012 from 8:00 am to 
2:00 pm.  We will advertise locally so there should 
be a good attendance of people to purchase your 
crafts and those items you found in storage you 
didn't know you had.  

WELCOME BACK SOCIAL

This year instead of a Welcome Back Dinner 
there will be a Welcome Back Social on 
Sunday, November 18, at 2:00 - 4:00 pm hosted 
by Craft Club.  This will be a great time to 
meet and greet your friends and new residents 
while sharing some light hors d'oeuvres and 
beverages.  See Wanda Dickerson’s Craft  Club 
article for more details.  See you there! 

mailto:sharon.goudy@gmail.com
mailto:sharon.goudy@gmail.com
http://www.forestparkonline.com
http://www.forestparkonline.com
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SOCIAL CLUB NEWS
By: Keith Goudy, President

GREETINGS!  WELCOME BACK!  Or if this is your first year, a big FIRST TIME WELCOME!
  
I trust that everyone had a great last few months whether you stayed here in Forest Park or you traveled 
to other locations.
 
Lots of activities are getting started or are planned for this season so please peruse this newsletter and 
watch the bulletin boards to keep up on all of them.  You won't want to miss this year's Roast Beef 
Dinner and Show on Saturday, January  19, so look for the article in this newsletter and watch for 
further details.  Seating is limited.

Life is full of constant change and that includes the Goudy's. We have decided that this will be our last 
seasonal trip to Florida. We will be selling our homes in Forest Park and be based in Texas. We have 
purchased a new home in Sun City Texas in Georgetown, Texas, about 30 miles from our present home. 
Those of you who know us know that we like to travel in our Motorhome so we will be doing more of 
that and will be making trips back here to Forest Park to see all the dear friends we have made over the 
last seven years. We are excited about the changes and look forward to seeing more of this great land of 
ours.

As you may  be aware, my term as President of the Social Club ends this December.  Delores Holmes 
has agreed to be President again and I was to be Vice President.  Because of these changes I will not be 
Vice President but will remain as advisor to assist  in training other persons taking over the duties. Thus 
the Social Club will be looking for a Vice President and someone to take over the publication of the 
newsletter.  Sharon will be glad to train whomever would like to do the newsletter.  So here are some 
opportunities for you to participate in helping this park to continue being the best  kept secret in 
southwest Florida.

Looking forward to seeing all of you soon.

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS
TIME ENDS SUNDAY MORNING

NOVEMBER 4, 2012
SET YOUR CLOCKS BACK ONE HOUR 
SATURDAY NIGHT BEFORE GOING 

TO BED

TELEPHONE DIRECTORY

The 2012-2013 Forest Park community 
telephone directory will be available in the 
Forest Park office in a couple of weeks.

A sign will be posted on the marquee when 
they are ready for pick up.
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HOW ABOUT A 
CARIBBEAN CRUISE?

By: Andy Chernow
The information meeting, that was held in the 
clubhouse on March 4th was informative with 
much interest shown.  Marion Lobbett from 
Melamar Travel made a presentation on two 
different Caribbean Cruises that she is going to do 
next year.  The cruises on the NCL Dawn January 
27, 2013 and NCL Pearl February 10, 2013 are 
seven days with four port  of calls from $299 each.  
Port & Tax  $240, Bus $50, Insurance $60 optional 
but which is Highly  Recommended. The cost is 
$1178 Inside Stateroom for two people on the 
Norwegian Dawn.   The Norwegian Pearl would be 
about $1198 Inside Stateroom .  Gratuities are  $12 
a person per day.  The bus  pick up will be at  our 
clubhouse. 

Marion Lobbett  is a licensed travel agent and is the 
owner of Melamar Travel.  She has been booking 
Cruises from the area parks since 1995.  She gets 
choice booking for our  mid ship Staterooms,  we 
will have reserved dining at the main dining room 
for Early  Dinner.  There will also be a cocktail 
party  Sponsored by Melamar Travel.  In addition  
NCL has given us an  EARLY BOOKING  ON 
BOARD Credit of $25 Inside, $30 Outside and $50 
Balcony per stateroom.

To Book call Marion at (239) 995-7480.  You can 
also reach me, Andy Chernow over at 554  Peace 
Lake Ct., or call me at (989) 482-3207 for more 
information.  Hope to hear from you, if you're 
interested in joining us on next year’s cruise. 

KNIT AND CROCHET CLUB

Several people have expressed an interest in 
starting up a Knit and Crochet Club where 
experienced knitters and crocheters could meet 
with those of us who would like to learn how to 
begin as well as those who dabble in these 
activities but would welcome some higher 
learning. 

If you would be interested in participating in a 
Knit and Crochet Club please email Sharon 
Goudy at sharon.goudy@gmail.com or call 
Sharon at 239-543-9770. 

KOFFEE KLATSCH
November 2, 2012

Please join us at the first Koffee Klatsch of the 
2012-2013 season on Friday, November 2 at 
9:00am. Our speaker will be Nikki Grove with 
BBP Bank.

Donuts and coffee provided. Please bring your 
own cup. 

LAWN MOWING HOURS - 7 AM to 11 PM June 1 through August 31st and 8 AM to 
11 PM September 1st through May 31st.  

2012 UPDATED BY-LAWS

The Forest Park By-Laws that  were adopted in 
March of 2012 are available for pick up in the 
Forest Park Office.  The Office is open from 
9:00 am to 1:00 pm, Mon-Fri.

mailto:sharon.goudy@gmail.com
mailto:sharon.goudy@gmail.com
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NEW RESIDENT
AMBASSADOR PROGRAM

A group of people have formed a New Resident 
Ambassador Program. The objective is to be sure 
that all new residents to the park, both owners and 
renters, receive a visitation from representatives of 
the Social Club welcoming them to the park and 
answering their questions. Another part of it is to 
"assign" an Ambassador from the park who would 
be willing to be their "Ambassador" for the year 
and answer their questions and perhaps encourage 
them and help them get involved in the activities.  If 
you would like to be an Ambassador, please contact 
an officer of the Social Club.

WELCOME

DECK THE HALLS  WITH...!

How could the time slip by so quickly?  In a 
month and a half it will be time to start 
“decking the halls” at Forest Park!  If all goes 
well, we will plan to decorate the first full week 
in December.  Of course, we are looking for 
volunteers! Last  year the turnout was 
spectacular and I hope this year will be a 
repeat!

The plan is to have a small group  meet on 
Monday, December 3rd to check the lights and 
decide if we need to make any additional 
purchases.  Then... all volunteers will gather at 
the Clubhouse to decorate on Friday morning, 
following Koffee Klatsch on December 8th 

If you have any questions, please call or email 
m e ! J o y c e H i n e s 7 2 4 - 2 3 8 - 4 5 4 0 o r                                      
hines.joyce@gmail.com  REMEMBER...'tis the 
season to be jolly. And what makes us jollier 
than....DECORATING!

Veteran's Day Parade and Ceremony 
by: Dick Gagner

 
On Monday, November 12th, 2012 we will 
celebrate and honor the service of our Veterans 
and their spouses.
 
The traditional parade will begin at Knotty Pine 
Circle and Forest Park Drive at 11:00 A.M.  
Please gather at 10:45 A.M. if you would like to 
take part.  We will meet at the end of the parade 
route for a brief ceremony at the flag pole in front 
of the Community Building. 
 
The Social Club has invited all veteran's and their 
spouses, widows and widowers to lunch 
following the ceremony and will ask you to sign 
up if you plan to attend.

WELCOME TO OUR
NEWEST RESIDENTS/HOME BUYERS

John & Deidre Wilson, 565 Peace Lake Ct. (Vt)
Wayne Miner & Karen Hansen, 853 Hollyberry (Ont)
Naomi Hardy-Howe &
      Charlene Lau, 723 Knotty Pine Cir. (PA)
James & Sheila Kekelis, 811 Hollyberry (OH)
Larry & Pamela Ditmer, 852 Hollyberry (IN)
Gary & Nellie Cochran, 603 Sand Lake Ct. (IN)
Robert & Diana Goldey, 225 Shrub Lane N. (IN)

"Life must be lived forwards, but can 
only be understood backwards."
- Kierkegaard

mailto:hines.joyce@gmail.com
mailto:hines.joyce@gmail.com
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MORE FUN THINGS

KARAOKE

The third Monday of each month at 6:00 pm the 
clubhouse comes alive with the sound of music. 
Join in or just listen. Both actions are welcome. 
The first Karaoke will be November 19th.

BUNCO
By: Larry Tsicountouridis

Please watch future newsletters for start date and 
times.

BINGO
By: Anne Domingos

Please joins us on Tuesdays at 6:45pm for 7:00pm 
Bingo in the clubhouse each week. Cards are $.50 
with a minimum purchase of four cards. Night Owl 
cards are $.25.

BID EUCHRE
By: Madaline Preston

We have Bid Euchre every  Wednesday & Saturday 
at 6:30pm in the Clubhouse unless there is another 
activity going on in there.  We then play in the 
Activity Building.  We have several new players and 
would like to have many more join in on the fun

BOCCE
By: Olga Mei

Join  us each Monday  and Thursday at  2:30pm at the 
Bocce Court. We like seeing new people so everyone 
is welcome. We have no “book of rules” so we play 
Bocce the “Forest Park Way”.  Lots of laughter and 
good fun.

DINNER & SHOW
JANUARY 19, 2013

By: Keith Goudy

You won't  want to miss this year's annual Roast 
Beef Dinner and Show so be sure to mark your 
calendars now.  It will be Saturday, January  19, 
2013, with our fabulous roast beef diner at 5:30 
pm and the show at 6:30 pm.  

The performers this year are a top rated singing 
group call "MY THREE SONS".  They perform 
all types and styles of music and I'm sure your 
will walk away with a song in you heart.  So 
get it on the calendar now and watch for details 
later.

"I would feel more optimistic about a bright future for man if he spent less time proving that he can 
outwit Nature and more time tasting her sweetness and respecting her seniority."
- E. B. White

"Even if you're on the right track, you'll 
get run over if you just sit there."
- Will Rogers
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SHUFFLE LEAGUE
By: Ray Preston, Captain

Welcome back to all the snowbirds.  Our first 
mixed shuffle will take place on the first Friday, 
Nov. 2nd at 10:00 am.

Mixed shuffle will be held on Friday, Saturday and 
Monday at 10:00 am throughout the season.

Shuffle Fun is held each Monday at 7:00 pm 
starting with Monday, November 5th.

Ladies Shuffle is each Tuesday morning at 10:00 
am and starts on November 6th.

Shuffle Club is the first Saturday of each month 
and begins at 9:00 am on November 3rd.

Shuffle League begins on Wednesday, Nov. 21st.
           

EVERYONE WELCOME!!

OHIO CLUB
By: Anna Thatcher, President

There will be no meeting in November of the Ohio 
Club.  The first meeting of the season will be held 
on Monday, December 3rd.

Richard Taylor is working on nominations for new 
officers for the upcoming election and installation 
in January. If you are interested in holding any one 
of the positions for Ohio Club please let Richard 
know.  President, Vice-President, Treasurer and 
Secretarial positions will be open in January.  We 
look forward to new participants to take charge of 
the Ohio Club.

PINE TREE KNOTS QUILT CLUB

No news for the November newsletter. Many of 
our members have not returned to Forest Park 
yet. Watch the December newsletter for 
meeting times and dates.

HEALTH & WELFARE
By: Mary Gibson

Blood pressure checks will begin on November 
20th and continue on the 3rd Tuesday of each 
month in the clubhouse from 9:00 am - 11:00 
am.

BLOOD DRIVE will take place on November 
12th from 1:00 - 3:30 pm.  Information is posted 
in the clubhouse and the activities building.

"When every day seems the same, 
it is because we have stopped 
noticing the good things that 
appear in our lives."
- Paulo Coelho
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 NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH/
PATROL (NWP)

By: Lou Smith
The first Neighborhood Watch meeting will be 
Wednesday, November 7 at 10am, in the Activities 
Building.

It has been brought to my attention that outside 
people are walking into the park late at night. It has 
also been mentioned that there is a lot  of car activity 
late at  night. All residents should be on the lookout 
for strangers walking the park at night.  Please be 
careful and observant. 

Welcome back all snowbirds.

NORTHEAST CLUB
By: Nancy Cooper

The Northeast Club will not  have a meeting in 
November. The first Northeast  Club meeting will 
be held on Monday, December 10th.

MIDWEST CLUB
By: Jonie Emery

Last season we decided to rename the Michigan 
club to the Midwest Club.  Our intention is to 
include all the Midwest States into the club. We 
are having an organizational/membership 
meeting on November 1, 2012 at  5:30 in the 
Clubhouse.

We will be having PIZZA (for a small fee) & 
BEER(free) and we are hoping to see you there. 
Dues ($2:00 per person) will be payable at that 
time and we will be brainstorming ideas on 
what we will do next season. There is a signup 
sheet in the Clubhouse. We need everyone to be 
signed in by Sunday Oct. 28th. 

We need an Activity Director!! Are you 
interested? Do you know of anyone who may  be 
interested?

We will continue to do the four annual activities 
with the Canadian Club. 
 
Jan. 20th  Wine and Cheese 2-4:00
Feb. 17 Potluck dinner
Mar. 21 Picnic
Apr. TBD Luncheon
Dates are subject to change.

The Canadian Club is always welcome to join 
our monthly meetings(the 1st Thursday of the 
month) and any events we are involved in.

So mark your calendars and we will see you 
November 1st. 

ART CLASSES
By: Jack Watson

Classes will begin in January  2013.  Watch the 
December newsletter for details.

COMPUTER CLUB
By: Sherrill Wright

The first meeting of the Computer Club will be on 
Thursday, November 8th at  2:00 - 400 pm in the 
Activities Building. All are welcome to join.

"You'll never plow a field by turning it 
over in your mind."
- Irish proverb
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RED HATS LADIES
By: Betty Campbell

The Red Hat Ladies will meet at the clubhouse 
Nov. 14, 2012 at 11:15 am for a short meeting 
and then we will go to Mimi’s for lunch.  If you 
plan to go please call Betty Campbell 567-1428.

If you are new in the Park, please know that you 
are invited to join us. We meet Nov. -April and 
we have hosts for each month that plan our 
outings. 

FOREST PARK BOOK GROUP
By: Joan King

Welcome Back Book Groupies!  We are ready 
to start the season with some light  reading fare 
in John Grisham’s Skipping Christmas, an 
enjoyable story of a husband and wife who 
decided not to join the annual Christmas rush, 
and experienced some unusual consequences.  
The book is an older title and is available in 
paperback.  Several copies are available in Lee 
County Libraries.  Our November meeting 
will be held on the last Friday NOVEMBER 
30TH at 1:00 p.m. in the Activities Building.  
This is in order to avoid Thanksgiving week.  
We hope to see you there.  Remember, 
everyone is invited, whether or not you have 
read the book.   Joan King  239 567-0606

CHORUS DIRECTOR FOUND!
CHORALEERS WANTED!

By: Joyce Hinds

                   Hear Ye, Hear Ye!  
The Forest Park Choraleers Are Back!
                  
 The Forest Park Choraleers under the 
direction of Marilynn Parkinson have already 
begun practicing!  Practices are scheduled in the 
Clubhouse every Friday at 1:00 p.m.  We know 
that everyone is busy settling in upon arriving in 
the park after a busy  summer so why don't you 
“sing a little tune” while you work to loosen up 
the pipes in preparation for our practices!

 Marilynn already has our Christmas tunes 
selected and is looking forward to our returning 
participants.  If you did not sign up last spring, 
don't let that stop you.  We are always looking 
for eager members who enjoy  singing!  Simply 
show up  at practices and make sure that we get 
your name, phone number and email address!  

  We have reserved the Clubhouse for our 
first “performance” on Friday, December 14th at 
7:00 p.m.!  Although not all our chorus members 
have arrived by that  time, hopefully we will have 
enough participants to help our park neighbors 
get into the Christmas spirit!

SEE YOU AT PRACTICES
FRIDAYS AT 1:00 P.M.

"A person without a sense of humor is 
like a wagon without springs. It's jolted 
by every pebble on the road."
- Henry Ward Beecher
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CRAFT CLUB
By: Wanda Dickerson, President

We hope everyone had a good summer and are looking forward to the new season.  The Craft Club’s 
first meeting of the 2012-2013 season is planned for October 24, 2012 and every  Wednesday after that 
until April of 2013 from 9:00 AM  until 11:30 AM.  If you would like to join us we always welcome 
new members.  We have a great group of people to work with and are always willing to have someone 
share new ideas with us.  

The Craft Club will be hosting the Welcome Back Get Together on November 18th.
The tickets for this will be $1.00 apiece and will be sold from 1 to 4 pm on November 3 & 4 and also 
on November 10 & 11.  We will be serving hors d'oeuvres and beverages from 2:00 - 4:00 pm.  This 
will allow everyone to move around and catch up with friends they have not seen all summer and 
maybe make some new friends.  It is also a great way for the new people in the park to meet everyone.  
We hope everyone will join us. 
 
On November 28th the Craft Club will be putting up  Christmas decorations and we always welcome 
help.  We will be talking about our upcoming Hot Dog Dinners in the next newsletter. 
 
The Craft Club would like to send our condolences to Mary  Ann Barley, one of our past presidents, on 
the passing of her husband Dennis this past summer. 
 
We hope everyone has a great Thanksgiving and doesn’t eat too much turkey. 

60th High School Reunion
He was a widower and she a widow. They had known each other for a number of years being high school
classmates and having attended class reunions in the past without fail. This 60th anniversary of their class, 
the widower and the widow made a foursome with two other singles.

They had a wonderful evening, their spirits high, the widower throwing admiring glances across the table. 
The widow smiling coyly back at him. Finally, he picked up courage to ask her, "Will you marry me?" After 
about six seconds of careful consideration, she answered, "Yes ,.. yes - I will!"

The evening ended on a happy note for the widower. But the next morning he was troubled. Did she say 
“Yes” or did she say “No?”  He couldn't remember. Try as he would, he just could not recall.. He went
over the conversation of the previous evening, but his mind was blank. He remembered asking the 
question but for the life of him he could not recall her response. With fear and trepidation he picked up 
the phone and called her.  First, he explained that he couldn't remember as well as he used to. Then
he reviewed the past evening.  As he gained a little more courage he then inquired of her. "When I asked
if you would marry me, did you say “Yes” or did you say “No?” "Why you silly man, I said ‘Yes. Yes I will.’ 
And I meant it with all my heart." The widower was delighted. He felt his heart skip a beat.

Then she continued. "And I am so glad you called because I couldn't remember who asked me!”
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F.P.P.O.A. BOARD NEWS
********

By: Bob Dickerson, President FPPOA

Well the winter season is upon us again, time flies. Some folks are back, some are still up  North and 
some have never left. But soon we will all be together again to enjoy  the great Southwest Florida 
weather and the good fellowship with our friends and neighbors in Forest Park.

The summer was somewhat eventful in Forest  Park. We saw the finish of the Powell Creek Project (I 
am looking forward to walking the trails and seeing Forest Park from the other side of the fence); we 
developed sink holes around the putt putt course; and we had our first  experience in real estate sales. 
We have had several telephone conference Board Meetings to discuss these and other issues.

POWELL CREEK
Apparently the project is finished and our fences have been restored. Mary  has been in contact with the 
project manager to make sure that they are fully  completing and restoring the area to at least pre-project 
condition and in some cases, better than it was.

MINIATURE GOLF COURSE & SINK HOLES
You may have heard that holes started appearing in and around the miniature golf course. In order to 
determine the extent of the problem we hired a contractor to remove the gravel and ground cover.  We 
found several holes, some as deep as 10 feet.  One option was to completely  remove the dirt and debris 
in the entire area and refill it with the proper fill.  Apparently when the sewage disposal plant was 
removed, this area which, as I understand, was a sediment pond, was filled with concrete, shrubs, limbs 
and whatever else could be found to fill it  up. It seems that over the years the horticulture matter has 
decomposed and has left voids which the surface top  soil has filled. To remove and refill would cost in 
the neighborhood of $100,000 which the Board felt should not be done at least until the membership 
has a chance to review the matter. In the meantime we had loads of fill dirt and sand brought in and our 
maintenance crew along with Board of Director, Richard Taylor has filled in the existing holes. So far 
we have spent around $2000 to have the putt putt course removed along with the gravel and ground 
cover and $2700 to bring in new fill, for a total of roughly $4700. It is our plan to closely watch for 
additional holes and fill them in as they appear. This, hopefully, will gradually eliminate the problem at 
considerable less expense than having the whole area excavated and refilled.

We will have to discuss at  a later date whether the golf course is to be rebuilt, and if so, where? No 
structures can be placed in the problem area now or, in all probability, in the future. We can beautify the 
area and expand the memorial garden and have a walking path if we want to. We will discuss this entire 
situation when everyone has returned.

Continued on next page
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F.P.P.O.A. BOARD NEWS
********

President’s Message (Continued from previous page)

REAL ESTATE
As you no doubt know, the property at 855 Hollyberry  was left in horrible condition when the owner 
died. We had it cleaned out and with the assistance of our real estate attorney  were able to purchase the 
property, pay off the mortgage, and secure title of the property for a very reasonable cost.

The Board met several times to consider what options we had. Some thought we should have it repaired 
and sell it ourselves, some wanted to demolish the building and sell the land, and some felt we should 
try to sell it “as is”. In the end, we all agreed that if we could get a reasonable offer (and we had a verbal 
offer at that time) that we should get out  from under it and let  someone else repair and resell it. We 
subsequently  got a written offer which the Board countered and the buyer accepted.  As I write this, on 
October 22nd, we are expecting to close the deal tomorrow, Tuesday.

Our intent was to help  preserve the beauty of Forest Park by removing this eye sore. The purchaser has 
agreed to finish the repairs within 90 days of getting possession and will start paying the maintenance 
fees immediately. We will be recovering all of our expenses and the past  due maintenance fees and a 
little bit more. We might have been able to hold off and try  to get more money for it, but  I think it has 
worked out for the best.

While it is not our intent to enter into real estate transactions on a regular basis, I think it would be 
foolish to let properties deteriorate to the detriment of our entire community, if we are able to acquire 
them with similar results.

We will be looking at the number of vacant properties in the park and making inquiries to see if there are 
feasible alternatives to letting them deteriorate. We have a Preservation Committee to look into this. If 
you have experience in real estate, construction, or any area which would contribute to the Preservation 
of Forest Park Committee and are willing to lend your expertise, please let me know.

Wanda and I hope to be on our way South by Nov 3rd and look forward to seeing you all. Bye for now, 
Bob

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MTG
NOVEMBER 15, 2012

7:00 pm

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MTG
NOVEMBER 8, 2012

9:00 am
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FAREWELL DEAR FRIENDS
The following dear friends have passed away and 
their names were not noted in previous 
newsletters.  They will be greatly missed.

Jim Boehmer
George Brown
Marty Devoe
Joe Wandolowski
Louis Perruzzi
Frank Ambrogio
June Allensworth 
Don Roberts 
Dennis Barley
Ken McKee
Phil Quinsland (son of Doris Rakosi) 
Dixie Meier
Bea Sucevan 
Elizabeth Coder 

If you know of others, please send me an email at 
sharon.goudy@gmail.com or call me at 543-9770 
(Nov-Apr) so I can list their names in the next 
newsletter.

RESOURCE FOR FLORIDA 
SENIORS

There are lots of ways for you to save money 
and time if you are a Florida Senior.  Your State 
has provided a website for you to visit with lots 
of great information.  Check it out.
www.myfloridacfo.com/onguard  

EXERCISE PROGRAM
 

RECOMMENDED FOR "KIDS" 
OF ANY AGE!

COORDINATOR NEEDED
 
I would like to begin by thanking Nancy 
Lawrence for taking charge of the twice weekly 
Exercise Class that was held last  season and 
partly through the summer.  Nancy decided she 
needed to back away from that so we are 
looking for someone to take leadership of it.  It 
met on Tuesday  and Saturday mornings at  9:00 
am and was enjoyed by those who participated. 

If this is something you would like to see 
continue, please contact Keith Goudy  or 
Delores Holmes.

EASY WATER EXERCISE

Most of the water exercises are the same as the 
Tuesday & Saturday exercises from last season, 
except they  are done in the pool.  This means 
less stress on joints plus we get those healthy 
rays of sunshine at the same time. We have a 
great time exercising and catching up on the 
latest in Forest Park.  Please come join us  from 
10:30 am to 11:30 am Monday-Friday  at the 
pool. The pool is limited to 18 persons in the 
pool at any one time so come early  to insure 
your spot. Exercises are subject to weather.

"If a man does not keep pace with 
his companions, perhaps it is 
because he hears a different 
drummer. Let him step to the music 
he hears, however measured or far 
away." - Henry David Thoreau

http://www.myfloridacfo.com/onguard
mailto:sharon.goudy@gmail.com
mailto:sharon.goudy@gmail.com
http://www.myfloridacfo.com/onguard
http://www.myfloridacfo.com/onguard
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NEWSLETTER IN COLOR VIA 
EMAIL

By: Sharon Goudy

This newsletter is available in a new full color 
digital format.  It was hand delivered to you in 
black and white because we cannot assume 
that you would want it sent via email.  
However, if you would prefer to see your copy 
sent to you via email and in full wonderful 
color (and help to save a tree), just send me an 
email at  sharon.goudy@gmail.com and I will 
send you one and put you on the email list for 
future newsletters instead of a hard copy.  

FOREST PARK CALENDAR 

Keith Goudy currently  handles the updates to the 
calendar. View the calendar anytime and see the 
most current information at the website 
www.forestparkonline.com  This also allows you to 
view it in various formats i.e. weekly, monthly, etc.

Please contact Keith for calendar changes.  
keith.goudy@gmail.com or  543-9770.

RESOURCE BOOK
In the clubhouse there is a Resource Book  
which has been put together by members of 
Forest Park.  These are referrals or warnings of 
how outside vendors have performed in the Park.  
Before you hire someone, please check the book 
to see if someone in the park has used that 
particular company or person. If you would like 
to add a name or business you may do so.

GREEN TREE STICKER
There is a little green tree sticker available in the 
office that goes on the back window of your car. All 
residents with automobiles should have this highly 
visible authorization to be in the Park.  This will 
help  the safety patrol on their nightly  rounds. If you 
are a temporary resident and don’t want any stickers 
on  your window, then scotch tape it there while you 
are here.

BLUE BARREL RE-CYCLE
The blue barrel is used for all other types of re-
cycling such as paper, metal, plastic, etc.  This is a 
separate program from our regular trash which is 
picked up on Tuesdays and Fridays. The re-cycle 
truck comes on Wednesdays.

ALUMINUM CAN RE-CYCLE
By: Mary Beth Schleter

Please remember to put  your washed out and 
dried out aluminum cans in a bag and place at 
the curb early Tuesday mornings for pick up. 
Make sure cans are rinsed and clean and DRY.  
Please place away from trash cans/bags. DO 
NOT place plastic, glass or metal cans in the 
bag. Those go in the blue tote bins.  Money 
collected for can recycle helps pay some of the 
costs of Social Club activities. So, it  benefits all 
residents of Forest Park.

THANK YOU

Thank you to all of my friends at  Forest Park for 
your support throughout  my father's illness, your 
prayers and your expressions of sympathy.  It  has 
helped immensely to know that others care and I 
am forever grateful for your kindness.    
~Mary Diaz

mailto:sharon.goudy@gmail.com
mailto:sharon.goudy@gmail.com
http://www.forestparkonline.com
http://www.forestparkonline.com
mailto:keith.goudy@gmail.com
mailto:keith.goudy@gmail.com
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